
13 July 2011 
 
Dear Friends of Home Education in New Zealand, 
 
Barbara & I have been so privileged to work full time for the Home Education Foundation, a registered charitable trust, for 
the last 12 years. The Lord has blessed this ministry with stability and an influence with the MoE and ERO. Actually, this 
influence mostly reflects the commitment of so many of you individual home educating families as you have communi-
cated your convictions and concerns to the MoE and ERO as a result of information we have been able summarise and 
forward to you to act upon. The Foundation has also been very faithfully supported, almost entirely by private donations 
and by subscriptions and book sales. The Trustees of the Foundation have never felt comfortable about applying for 
Grants, either because one nearly has to compromise oneself in answering the many questions they ask in order to remain 
within the stated criteria of the grant organization, or else because they get their money from lotteries or gaming machines. 
 
On rare occasions, something really exciting comes up that seems to be a “must attend” for home educators at a national 
level. We were in the USA for our son’s wedding back in 2005 when two conferences occurred nearby, in the same city 
and back-to-back, one for State leaders from the USA and another for all comers put on by the HSLDA (Home School 
Legal Defense Association) which we knew was being attended by some persecuted German home schoolers. So we man-
aged to squeeze both of those conferences in just before the wedding, and we ended up not just meeting with but also get-
ting to know many of the top leaders of the USA home schooling movement (Gregg Harris, Joshua Harris’ dad, Michael 
Farris, the late Chris Klicka, Brian & Betsy Ray of NHERI, etc.) as well as folks from Germany, Mexico and Hungary!  
 
Anyway, another of those “must attend” events is taking place from 31 August through 4 September this year: the first 
ever (we believe) international home schoolers’ leadership conference in a spot on the globe which is as far away from 
New Zealand as you can get before you start coming back: Valencia, Spain! It is put on by one of the Spanish home 
schooling groups with speakers from Sweden, Ireland, USA, UK, Italy, Netherlands and Spain. It is also to be a time for 
planning for a larger Global Home Education Congress some time in the (near) future. 
 
We’ve been networking with home educators in the UK, USA, Singapore, Mexico, Japan, Fiji and Australia for some time 
now, so it seems this is a very natural next step. Indeed, we’ve been invited to come, as you’ll see in the correspondence 
below, which makes it all the more attractive. Barbara is actually going to be near Chicago already when the conference 
starts, visiting with a brand-new grandchild due to be born some time earlier. So it is a simple direct flight from there to 
Madrid. I’d need a couple of stops along the way, as I’d be leaving from here in kiwiland but could meet Barbara in Ma-
drid, rent a car and drive the 4 ½ hours to the conference site. The lodging and meals are a real bargain at 20 Euros a day 
each, Barbara’s flight to Chicago is already covered privately. It would just be her return flight from there to Madrid and 
my round trip to Madrid from NZ, about NZ$4,300 all up. A couple of folks have already offered some funding, bringing 
the outstanding money needed to around NZ$2,800. The Home Education Foundation can, according to the Trustees, con-
tribute some. So we are writing with the request that, should such a conference seem worth-while to you to have a couple 
of long-time New Zealand home educators attend, you might please consider contributing $5 or $10 to the travel fund to 
get us over there. Any excess would be used to get us to the proposed, first-time-ever home educators’ conference in Fiji 
this February 2012, for us to speak at Nadi, Suva and Savusavu (Lord willing, the organizer and her family will be fea-
tured on the October 2011 issue of Keystone.) 
 
Thanks so much for considering this request. All donations of $5 or more receive a Charities Commission approved receipt 
for tax rebate purposes. Cheques and credit cards are OK: send to Home Education Foundation, PO Box 9064, Palmerston 
North, 4441. And internet banking to the Home Education Foundation bank A/C #: 030726 0495399 00 would be great 
too. We need to know if this is a goer by the first of August, so if you’d like to act on this, please do so today. Thanks a 
million! 
 
 
 
Craig & Barbara Smith 
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